
 

 

Wow time sure fly’s, 
it seems like only last 

week we were togeth-

er in Chattanooga.  
Sign of old age I sup-

pose.  Thanks again to 

Bob and Barbara 

Zumwalt, John and 
Julie Barry, Ron and 

Ann Spearman and John and Carol 

Smith for a great rally. 

Gail and I are doing fine and have been 

spending some time at our camp in the 

mountains.  A beautiful black bear and 
her two cubs have been visiting us occa-

sionally. 

It was decided at our last meeting that 
we would make available a forth color 

shirt so that we would have a different 

color of each day of a rally.  The new 
color is forest green.  They will be avail-

able at the Charleston Rally.  I, as VP, 

had assigned a color of shirt for each day 

of the week however I really see no need 
to do that.  I am asking our current VP, 

as that’s his duty to decide shirt color of 

the day, to only assign colors for the ral-

ly days which are Wednesday thru 

Saturday. 

Mark your calendars for the DOAI 

National Rally to be held at Bethpage 
Camping Resort at Urbanna, VA, Oc-

tober  8th thru 12th.  We have the 

responsibility for the goody bags and 
will need some help in putting them 

together. Immediately following that 

rally our Rally Master Richard Mon-

ey is organizing a rolling rally from 
Bethpage to Charleston, SC, for our 

Chapter Rally which is October 16th 

thru the 20th. Please let Richard know 
as soon as possible if you plan to be a 

part of that rolling rally. Our hosts for 

the Charleston Rally, Paul and Cecily 
Hart, Mike and Ann Lecholop and 

Tom and Katy Leydic are in the pro-

cess of planning a great rally.  More 

details will be released later. 
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Freightliner Custom Chassis Service 
& Training Center, Gaffney, South 
Carolina, has recently changed their 
phone number to:  (885) 253-0421  
(Ron Spearman) 

 

We are glad to have new Members Larry & 
Mary Anne Weinberg of Fredericksburg, 
VA, and hope to see them at Urbanna, VA, 
and at our next rally. 
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SAVANNAH’S ALASKA ADVENTURE 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hopefully Pat & Sue Stanton will write a few words 
about “Savannah’s Alaska Adventure” for our next 
Newsletter.  

(Photos Courtesy of Pat & Sue Stanton) 

Thanks to Ron Spearman who 

found this on the internet. Sounds 

like a good philosophy  
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Joann, Coco & John Candler are spending the summer months in Woodstock, Connecticut.  Really nice little 
campground - Co-op - www.meadowside-of-Woodstock.com 
 
The Candler’s are headed to Tennessee the middle of September (Courtesy of John Candler) 
 
 

Buddy & Becky Reynolds have been touring the world, since we last saw them.  Hope to hear all about their travels when 
they return. (Photos courtesy of the Reynolds & Margaret Ellen) 

Buddy & Becky Reynolds Agadir Morocco Kotor-Montenegro 

http://www.meadowside-of-Woodstock.com
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Our big trip of the year was to upstate New York. We saw a little bit of the Finger Lakes area about 10 years ago 
and have been anxious to return ever since. Along the way, we spent a week in Washington DC visiting family and 

a few days exploring Amish Country in Pennsylvania. Our planned route included stops in the Hudson River Val-

ley Region, Lake George, The Villages at Turning Stone, and Watkins Glen in the Finger Lakes Region. Unfortu-

nately, we had to cut our trip short and return home midway through our stay at Lake George. Our daughter, 
Amanda, is pregnant with twin boys and was hospitalized on full bed rest due to complications. She needed help as 

our son-in-law had his hands full taking care of their 17-month old son, his wife in a hospital 40 miles away, and 

running a small business. 

 

Four days and 1100 miles later, we arrived home just in time to learn that Amanda was unexpectedly being re-

leased from the hospital. This was a surprise as she had been led to believe this would probably be for the long haul 
until the boys arrived. Nevertheless, this was good news, so we have been busy babysitting, running errands, and 

helping with the doctor visits. We will look forward to finishing our trip sometime in the next year or so. 

 

One of our favorite memories was our visit to Amish Country. It was the most beautiful countryside and farmland 

we have ever seen. Everything was very green and extremely plush with flowers in bloom everywhere. We stayed 

at a really nice campground in Narvon, PA called Lake-In-Wood Resort. It is beautifully nestled in rolling hills and 
surrounded by Amish farms. We loved our stay there and would highly recommend this campground. Some of our 

pictures are posted here, if you would like to take a look and get a flavor for the area.  (Courtesy Bob Zumwalt) 

 

 

Barbara Zumwalt 

http://www.sunrvresorts.com/Community/LIW/AboutOurResort.aspx#openC:/Users/Angusg/Documents/Adobe
http://www.flickr.com/photos/bzumwalt/sets/72157634407455790/C:/Users/Angusg/Documents/Adobe
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On a recent trip to northern Ohio in the Amish country, we experienced something very unu-

sual -- our motorhome and tow vehicle were both damaged by lightning. We had just arrived and got everything set 

up at the Evergreen RV Resort in Mt. Eaton, OH, when our campsite was struck by lightning.  We heard a very 
loud boom and saw a huge ball of fire outside the window of our coach.  The power went off, and as soon as the 

storm abated, Bill went out to check to see what had happened.  That's when he discovered that the TV cable had 

blown completely off the campground's cable connection and the cable was fried, all the way to the connection on 
the coach.  That was just the beginning -- he soon discovered that the surge protector he had installed a couple of 

years ago was blown to pieces!  About that time, several people from the campground and adjoining RV's came 

over to see what had happened.  Bill checked and found that all the breakers were tripped; he reset them and we 
began to check all our electrical appliances and outlets.  We had several outlets that wouldn't work; our refrigerator 

wouldn't work on electricity, and our hot water heater was out.  The control panel at the front of the coach was 

mostly non-functional.  Our TV's worked, and we had a few outlets that were okay.  We believe that if it had not 

been for the surge protector that we bought from Progressive Industries in North Carolina, everything in the coach 
would have been destroyed and possibly the coach set on fire.  This is not the end of the story -- we later discovered 

that our truck, which was sitting on the campsite, was also damaged.  After having to get it towed to a local shop 

and then on to the Nissan dealer in Canton, OH, we learned that the ECM (electronic control module) was fried; 
we've been told this is the starting point -- to get the ECM replaced (waiting on back-ordered part) and then deter-

mine if further damage occurred.  Then, while we were waiting on the truck to be repaired, we found that the coach 

transmission's electronic controls had also been damaged.  Thankfully, there was an Allison dealer in Canton, OH, 

that was able to replace the TCM (transmission control module) and get the coach in drivable condition.  The staff 
at the Evergreen RV Resort were wonderful -- they assisted us in any way they could and did not charge us for the 

extra days we had to stay beyond what we had planned.  We finally made it back to Georgia -- towed the truck be-

hind the coach until we got to Tennessee, where we left the coach for repairs, and our son-in-law came with his 
truck and trailer and hauled us and the truck back to Rome, GA, where we left the truck for repairs.  This was quite 

an adventure, but we're very grateful to all the kind people in Ohio who helped us, Progressive Industries for their 

surge protector and lifetime warranty, and that we or no one else was outside our coach when the lightning struck.    

(Bill & Sandra McCain) 

 

Progressive has a variety of surge protectors for RV.  Listed below is one of them. 

http://www.progressiveindustries.net/ssp_50.htm 

The Smart Surge 240V/50A provides 5-mode, 1650 joules, and 45,000 amp surge current 

rating.  The built in surge status indicator notes the condition of the surge protector.  

 SSP-50 Smart Surge Protector - Portable Unit for 50amp RV's 

The dual line circuit tester checks for: Reverse Polarity, Open Neutral and Open Ground 
prior to use. Sleek, compact, portable design makes it easy to use. No installation required. 

Designed for outdoor use.  Retail $132.00 Lifetime Warranty (Glenda) 

http://www.progressiveindustries.net/ssp_50.htm
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For those of you (us) that have 2011 or newer Discovery’s that have the front generator slide and have ex-

perienced difficulties with the front clearance due to the generator slide latch hanging too low here is the 

solution that was applied to my coach three weeks ago when I was in Decatur. The photos attached show 

the new “low profile” latch they installed. Should resolve all clearance problems!  

(Bob Angus) 
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Somehow in a moment of passion I started watching Ebay and Model A Ford pickup trucks last April.  It was a game to dream 
about an A model that I had built with a friend in 1963-64.  Then I started rationalizing how much fun it would be to own one 
now and so I bid. 
 
Don't bid unless you are prepared to buy, the day I got the email that I had won I had immediate buyers remorse.  What had 
I done!  Well I had fulfilled a dream, that's what.  So Anne and I hitched up the car hauler that we had taken to Alaska in 
2006, and set out to the quad cities in Iowa and Illinois; Bettendorf, Davenport, Moline and Rock Island.  It was a week long 
trek of 1700 miles with a visit to St. Louis to see my brother.  When we pulled in to the St. Louis KOA to register the woman 
at the desk, said "do you have a car?"  I said no, and she said "good because your trailer is empty!"  Should have said yeah a 
Rolls Royce followed by "you mean it's missing!" 
 
We got to Iowa on Thursday afternoon and got the second to the last pull through in a county park called West Lake Park in 
the Davenport city limits.  It had water and electric, nice paved roads and sites and we were able to get the coach and the 
trailer off the grass and on the pavement.  Met some nice locals who offered to drive us when and if we needed it.  But I had 
already made a contact through the facsimile of the Iowa title with the previous owner to get the history of the truck.  Iit 
was an estate sale, and the guy who was the current owner only owned it for 5 months before he died.  His girlfriend wasn't 

able to tell me much at all about the car as they had only 
driven it twice when he got cancer and died.  But the title 
had the previous guys name and address and I called him 
and found out that he would meet us at the campground 
and give us all the history on the truck.  The original owner 
was a farmer in Bettendorf, Iowa.  He used the truck to sell 
his veggies on the side of the road from 1930 to 1936.  
Then he parked it in a barn on his farm.  When he and his 
wife had passed the family sold the farm and the contents 
at auction in the early 1990's.  The truck was bought by a 
man who restored the roof  and the cab wood and recov-
ered the canvas roof with a vinyl one.  He also re-did the 
interior at the same time.  But he got cancer after three 
years of ownership and his brother bought the truck from 
the wife.  He replaced the mechanical rod brakes with hy-
draulic ones from a 1946 Ford truck.  Then in 2004, he 
wanted another old car and sold the truck to Randy the 
man I had contacted.  Randy had the wood in the bed re-

stored and the car painted and the gold stripe's put on. 
He also had the engine rebuilt with hardened valve seats so 
he could use unleaded gas and put a new radiator on it as 
well.  He owned it and drove it from 2004 until selling in 
2012.  He was a really nice guy and only sold it to finance a 
1929 two door sedan that he wanted. 
 
All in all it was a fun week.  The rain had raised the Missis-
sippi 15 feet above flood level, and Davenport had a bunch 
of streets closed off that Saturday and it was to crest Sun-
day afternoon at 18 feet above flood level.  We were glad 
to cross it head east and south for home! 

(Courtesy of Bill Humphrey) 
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Imagine you are a loan officer in a bank and a couple walk in and tell you they want to open an RV park 

that excludes children but caters to dogs. Oh, and they also want to hold cooking classes. Really? 

We just spent three days at the most remarkable place. I’m having trouble describing how very special 

this place is. The name of it is Four Paws Kingdom in Rutherfordton, NC.  It’s an RV park for adults with 

dogs. I would like to stress that unless you have a dislike for dogs, you would love this place even if you 

are traveling without one.  

Currently there are 41 sites of various lengths and widths. We had a site that had a fenced-in deck adjoin-

ing a fenced-in yard. Anyone traveling with dogs know what a luxury that is! The sites are tucked in at 

various angles so you don’t necessarily see your neighbors even though you may be close to them. 

We were there for Father’s Day and signed up for the breakfast owners Meik and Birgit Bartoschek 

cooked. Meik has worked around the world as a chef and it is obvious. Breakfast was served in the meet-

ing hall which is a large open-air  building. It reminded me of having breakfast at summer camp.  You are 

encouraged to sit with other campers and you quickly become friends because you already have RVing 

and dogs in common. 

There are four or five huge dog runs; one for small dogs, one for large dogs, one for all dogs, one for non-

socialized dogs, and one for an agility workout.  They even have a fenced-in spring-fed pond for both 

people and dogs. And you needn’t worry if your dog gets dirty—they even have showers for dogs. 

Birgit is a dog trainer and worked with Ivan and Bozo (for a fee, of course). She also had a free session 

open to anyone who wanted to learn how to begin to teach dogs tricks. 

I beg you to go to their website and check out their scheduled events (http://www.4pawskingdom.com/). 

We are already signed up for the Asian cooking class. 

Four Paws is not just an RV park; it’s an experience. It’s serene, peaceful, and incredibly friendly. Meik 

and Birgit have paired their passions into an enterprise that sounds crazy on paper but in reality is won-

derful. I’ve never been on a retreat but I imagine it must be a lot like this place. We both came away feel-

ing rested and refreshed.  Anyone interested in Asian cooking? 

 

Thanks to Carol Manley for this wonderful article.   I look forward to the interesting information she is 

always willing to share. 
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Calendar EventsCalendar EventsCalendar Events   

 

Bethpage Camp-Resort 
Urbanna, Virginia 

8-12 October 2013 

From The Mountains to the Ocean 

ROLLING RALLY 

BETHPAGE TO CHARLESTON 

 

Glenn, Hank and Richard spoke about the Rolling Rally and agreed to spend two nights in Roanoke Rapids prior to our Discov-
erys Fall Rally.  Folks should arrive on Sunday and spend a leisurely day.  Monday, the Haden’s will host time on the lake and a 
cookout in the afternoon.  BYOB and donate funds to cover the cost of the cookout.  On Tuesday, the group will make the 350 
miles to Charleston.    (Richard Money) 

 

To join the “Rolling Rally” call Crossroads RV Park and make reservations for Oct 13 & 14 with departure on the 15th. Hank 
reserved 15 sites, but told them it could be a few more or a few less.  We will receive a 10% discount so cost will be $34.65 
credit card or $33.75 cash.  Crossroads RV will hold the site with a credit card, but won't process it until 7 days prior to arri-
val.  There is a 7 day cancellation policy with full refund.  They also have a rally room with a kitchen if we want to use it.   

 

The number for reservations is 252-538-9776 or 
www.RVRESORTATCC.com.  Tell them you are with the Blue 
Ridge Discoverys group. They will have both Hank’s and your name 
for questions.  All sites are pull thru/50Amp/full hookups.  Teresa is 
the POC at Crossroads RV.  Hank will put together a list of things to 
do in his area, directions to the campground/area restaurants/
Haden's Haven to be handed out at Urbana or he may email.  

(Hank Haden) 

Patch & Hank Haden prepare for the rolling rally!  
No life preserver for Patch. He learned long ago, 
it's sink or swim!   

http://www.RVRESORTATCC.com
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President - Glenn Camp … And 
we meet again ... 
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FOR THE COOK 

FRESH REFRIGERATOR PICKLES 

(Servings 4) 
 
3 Whole Pickling Cucumbers, Sliced Thin 
1 Whole Green Pepper, Sliced in Rings 
1 Whole Onion, Sliced in Rings 
1 Tablespoon Salt 
2 Tablespoons Celery Seed 
3/4 Cup Sugar 
1/2 Cup White Vinegar 
 
Separate onion into rings; mix vegetables in bowl. Sprinkle with 1 Tablespoon Salt, 
and 2 Tablespoons Celery Seed.  Stir and Let stand 1 hour. Combine 3/4 Cup Sugar 
and 1/2 Cup White Vinegar. Let Sugar Dissolve. Keep combining sugar and vinegar 
mixture to cover vegetables. Pour over vegetables and refrigerator.  Ready in one day.  Carol slices peppers 
& cucumbers with a mandolin slicer using smaller onions. 
 
For a large crowd, Carol uses 4 or 5 onions, cucumbers & peppers with the following amounts for the juice: 
  
3/4 Cup Sugar X 10 (7 1/2 cups) 
1/2 Cup Vinegar X 10 (5 cups) 

(Carol Smith) 

Our Hosts, Chattanooga, TN 

The Cook 
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ORDER FORM FOR BLUERIDGE MERCHANDISE 

NAME:   __________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE/EMAIL:  ___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Blue Ridge Discoverys Banner  $25.00 Each Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Blue Ridge Discoverys Caps  $13.00 Each  Number Ordered ___________ 
 
Short Sleeve Blue T-Shirts (Enter Quantity below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____      Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Blue T-shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___   LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Short Sleeve Yellow T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Short Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
$8.00 Each)  Small  _____   Med _______  LG _______  XLG ______ 
($9.00 Each)   XXLG _____     XXXLG _______ 
 
Long Sleeve Maroon T-Shirts (Enter Quantity Below) 
($13.00 Each)  Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____  XXXLG ____ 
 
Blue Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 
Yellow Golf Shirts $30.00 Each (Enter Quantity Below) 
Ladies:    Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
Mens:      Small  ____   Med ___  LG ___  XLG ___  XXLG ____   
 

OTHER ITEMS (Jackets, etc.) AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST 
 
TOTAL COST OF ORDER  $________________________________ 
 (Make Check payable to Proforma AdMark) 
 

Mail Order Form and check to: 

Proforma Business Impact 
1 Marcus Drive, Suite 104 
Greenville, SC 29615 
(864) 239-0050 (Fax) (864) 239-6611 or (cell) (864) 979-0107 
nancy.quinn@proforma.com 



 

 

    MR. KEN BADGES ‘N SIGNS 
    2505 Clintonville Road – Harrisville, PA  16038 

Email:  mrkenbadges@aol.com 

(800) 398-8307 

 
White/Blue badge with pin. 
A magnetic “pinless” option is an additional $2. (Not recommended if you have a pacemaker) 
Bolo tie and slide are available for an extra $2.50 
NOTE:  The pinless option and bolo option may both be used on the same badge 
 

Phone ____________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________ 
 
Name______________________________ 
 
Address____________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 

 
___________________________________ ________________________________________ 
Name as you want it engraved Name as you want it engraved 
 
______ Name Badges @$7.75  $___________ 
 
______ Bolos (Blue)  (White) @ $2.50 ea  $___________ 
 
______ Magnetic Pinless Option @ $2.00  $___________ 
 
_____ Blue Ridge License Plate (6x12) @ $22.95  $ __________ 
 
______ Tag-up bracket for LP hanging @ $6  $ __________ 
 
______ Shipping & Handling $1.25 per badge; 
 $4 for LP & tag-up  $___________ 

 TOTAL  $___________ 

Make check payable to “Mr. Ken” and mail to above address or fill out the information below for credit card sale. 
You should receive your order within 3 weeks. 

Payment by Credit Card::  _______  MasterCard _______ Visa  _______  Discover 
 
Account# ____________________________ CCV# (# on back panel) ___________ 
 
Name on Card_________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ______________________________________________________________________ 
 

City ___________________________ State ____________ Zip __________________________ 
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS BADGE ORDER 

mailto:mrkenbadges@aol.com
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BLUE RIDGE DISCOVERYS  

A Chapter of Discovery Owners Association, Inc.  (DOAI) 

Membership Application 

Membership is open to all members of DOAI.  Dues are $15 per year and collected in two-year increments of $30. 
Collecting dues every other year reduces recordkeeping and eliminates the need for members to write small checks 
yearly.  Initial dues are prorated at $1.25 per month in order to synchronize with this schedule.  If you cancel your 
membership, there is no refund for the current year.  However, the next year will be refunded if already paid. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mail this application and your check in proper amount to our treasurer: 
 

 Bob Zumwalt  Phone: (770) 595-3886 
 2969 Gavin Place Email: bz2@me.com 

 Duluth, GA 30076 

 
Date:  DOAI Member Number*   

 

Pilot’s Name:  Co Pilot’s Name:   

 

Address:     

 

City:  State: _____________ Zip:   

 

Home Phone: (     ) ____-________  Pilot’s Cell: (      ) ____-__________  Co-Pilot’s Cell ____________________ 

 

Pilot’s Email: ________________________________ Co-Pilot’s Email ____________________________________ 

 

Discovery Year: _____________ Length: ____________ Model:   

 

Optional: 
Pilot’s Birthday: _________  Co Pilot’s Birthday:  Anniversary   
 (mm/dd) (mm/dd) (mm/dd) 
  
* You must be a member of DOAI to join.  If your application has been submitted but you have not yet received your 

member number, please contact Bob Zumwalt and he will coordinate with the DOAI Membership Chairman. 

If your membership is mailed in: 
In ODD number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

In EVEN number years, 
your initial dues will be: 

January $15.00 $30.00 

February $13.75 $28.75 

March $12.50 $27.50 

April $11.25 $26.25 

May $10.00 $25.00 

June $8.75 $23.75 

July $7.50 $22.50 

August $6.25 $21.25 

September $5.00 $20.00 

October $33.75 (2 yrs + 3 mon) $18.75 (1 yr + 3 mon) 

November $32.50 (2 yrs + 2mon) $17.50 (1 yr + 2 mon) 

December $31.25 (2 yrs + 1 mon) $16.25 (1 yr + 1 mon) 

 

mailto:bz2@me.com

